Improvements afoot in Deer Park

EPAIRS and works to the drainage, footpaths and trees in the Deer Park at Wingerworth were due to start on Tuesday, 2nd April.

The drainage works will fix broken pipes and install new gullies to stop the surface water and large puddles covering the footpaths by the Bowling Club and Tennis Courts.

We are also having the footpath from the back of the Medical Centre to the Deer Park School raised and levelled to make it safer and less prone to flooding.

Later in April, extensive maintenance works will be carried out to our trees across the Deer Park to make the path safer for everybody.

The works will be carried out in small phases to minimise disruption, but we do apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused to your walks, sporting activities or general enjoyment of the park.

We hope that the short-term disturbance will bring long-term benefits for our community – and fewer muddy boots and wet feet too!

Of course, we are always happy to answer any questions



you might have, so please contact the Parish Clerk who will assist you. There will also be an on-site supervisor who will be on hand to address your concerns or tell you more about what they are doing.

Introducing your new councillor

ILL Baker topped the poll in the February by-election to become Wingerworth Parish Council's newest member and will represent the Wingerworth Ward.

Jill received 564 votes, with Paul Addison coming second with 396 votes and David Murphy polling 68 votes.

Jill said, "I want to thank the residents of Wingerworth for electing me to serve on the Parish Council.

"I am looking forward to getting started and I will do my best to represent my ward but also all of the residents of Wingerworth".

Wingerworth Parish Council now has a full complement of 14 councillors.

Dates for your diary

ERE are a few dates for our forthcoming 2024 events at Wingerworth Parish Hall:

Village Show - Saturday, 7th September.

Craft Fair - Saturday, 9th November.

Civic Service of Remembrance - Monday, 11th November.

Christmas Festival (lighting of the tree) -Friday, 6th December.







What's on at Wingerworth Parish Hall



MONTHLY calendar of activities, groups and classes being held at Wingerworth Parish Hall is now on display through our Parish Council noticeboards,

website and Facebook page.

Take a look and see if anything takes your fancy, from keep fit, dancing, pilates, yoga, child and toddler groups and social clubs. For further details, please contact us.

Don't forget, the Parish Hall is there for your events too. We have everything you need for birthday parties to small meetings, including kitchen facilities, meeting rooms and free wiff.

Just get in touch and we will be happy to help. Better still, pop in to see us and we can show you around.



Parish Hall Bookings and Enquiries

If you wish to make a booking or have a general enquiry about rooms for hire, please contact the Parish Hall Administrator on 01246 938 108 or email enquiries@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk

Our normal office hours are Monday to Friday 9am - 1pm. Hours may vary to suit some bookings.

Parish Council Enquiries

If you wish to contact the Clerk regarding Parish Council matters or services, please call 01246 938 108 or email clerk@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk

The Parish Clerk works ad hoc hours Monday to Friday to suit the business of the Council. Emails are checked daily.



Wingerworth Parish council
Email: clerk@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk
Website: www.wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk